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Vehicle vs. Pedestrian Fatal crash on Algonquin Road in Lake in the Hills 

 
Lake in the Hills, IL – On October 18, 2022, at approximately 9:34 p.m., Lake in the Hills police were 

dispatched to a report of a vehicle vs. pedestrian crash on Algonquin Road at Hilltop Drive.  

 

The vehicle, a 2001 Honda Civic, was traveling eastbound on Algonquin Road at Hilltop Drive when the 

vehicle struck a pedestrian who was crossing Algonquin Road.  Paramedics from the Algonquin/Lake in the 

Hills Fire Department were also dispatched to the scene and upon arrival began rendering medical treatment 

to the pedestrian.  The pedestrian was transported to Huntley Northwestern Hospital via ambulance and was 

pronounced deceased.   

 

The cause of the crash is currently under investigation by the Lake in the Hills Police Traffic Accident 

Investigation Unit and the McHenry County Coroner’s Office. At this time no other information is being 

released, including the name of the deceased due to this ongoing investigation. 

 

### 

  

 

 

Main: 847-658-5676 

Fax: 847- 960-7552 

www.lith.org/police 

 

 

NEWS RELEASE 
 


